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Dear Chair Feldman, Vice Chair Kagan, and Members of the Committee, 

My name is Einav Tsach and I’m a proud Terp at the University of Maryland, College Park. I’m 
honored to be testifying in strong support of Senate Bill 435.  
 
I write to you as an Israeli immigrant to the United States, a grandson of Holocaust survivors, 
representing my nearly 6,000-strong Jewish and Israeli campus community - a community that 
continues to grapple with the explosion of campus antisemitism on Oct. 7, 2023. 
 
Here are some examples:​
​
Last school year, someone chalked the phrase “Holocaust 2.0” on the ground of a main plaza 
on campus – on the anniversary of the Kristallnacht pogrom. A few weeks ago, the words 
“Smash Zionism” were chalked on that same plaza (it was International Holocaust 
Remembrance Day). Posters advertising our Hillel’s Birthright trips have been vandalized and 
stolen. And I can’t count how many times I’ve been stared at or received jeers of “Free 
Palestine” simply because I’m visibly Jewish and Israeli.​
 
This is not normal. Jewish students should not have to deal with constant attacks on who they 
are. No student, no matter their identity, should either.  
 
The problem we face is this: When antisemitism ensues on our campus, many students do not 
know where to turn. Unaware of the protections Title VI affords them, they get lost in 
bureaucracy and struggle to access resources. Incidents go unreported, perpetrators aren’t held 
accountable, and hate continues to go unchecked. 
 
By designating a central, specialized person students can turn to when incidents of hate, no 
matter how big or small, happen, this legislation can help stop the cycle. I urge you to take a 
strong stand against hate of any kind and vote YES on this bill.​
​
Thank you for your time and consideration.​



​
Sincerely,​
Einav Tsach​
University of Maryland, College Park 
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